
The Montana Heritage commission preserves and manages historic resources in Virginia City, 
Nevada City and Reeder’s Alley and promotes the appreciation of history through quality visitor 
experiences. 
 

 

Reeder's Alley 
Helena, MT 59601 
December 6, 2019 

9:00 a.m. 

Commissioners Present 
Bill Howell, Philip Maechling, Marty Tuttle* Pam Bucy, Jeffrey Ewelt, Bruce Whittenberg, 
David Hoffman, Paul T. Snyder, Shera Konen, Andy Poole, Virginia Court 
 
Commissioners Absent 
Marilyn Ross, Dr Timothy Lehman, Martha Williams  
 
Staff Members Present 
Elijah Allen, Business Development Manager; Craig Woods, Fiscal Manager; Bonnie Martello, 
Paralegal 
 
Action Items: 
 
Long Range Planning/Bed Tax adjustment (1:35:45) 
Commissioner Meachling move to allow Elijah to draft a letter to be presented to the Governor's 
office requesting an increase of the allocation of the bed tax that his provided to the Commission. 
Commissioner Court seconded. Motion carried. 
 
The next Commission meeting will be held March 6, 2020 in Helena. 
 
 


